[bookmark: _GoBack]As a proud American, a proud Virginian, and a proud military spouse, I believe elected officials should uphold the Constitution.  This belief extends to ALL Amendments, as well as all federal, state and local laws.  Without a Constitution and laws, you do not have a country.  Over this past year I was horrified with the insanity that came out of Richmond regarding our constitutional right to bear arms.  The 2nd Amendment clearly states “…the right of the people to keep and bear Arms, shall not be infringed.”  Under Democratic Leadership, our 2nd Amendment right are being decimated.  

With red flag laws, the re-introduction of 1-gun-a-month, and allowing localities to enact control of firearms, our 2nd Amendment rights are being eroded.  The 2nd Amendment supports an individual’s inherent right to own guns for lawful purposes.  The laws passed by the General Assembly this past year does nothing to deter criminals, but instead punishes law-abiding gun owner.  I believe that an individual should have the right to own firearms because it promotes protection for yourself and your family. Currently my husband is deployed overseas and having the ability to protect myself and my son is of the utmost importance to me.   

I have been a member of VCDL and the NRA over several years, and I also have a concealed carry permit.  I feel that fire arm use and safety should be taught in schools so that children can learn to respect the freedoms allotted to us by the 2nd Amendment.  Although the 2nd Amendment continues to draw debate within the Commonwealth, I want to be a voice for our 2nd Amendment, making sure that Virginians have a right to bear arms and the ability to protect themselves and their families.  My message to Richmond is to stop punishing law-abiding gun owners, it’s the criminals who continue to break the law that should be punished.

